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March 10, 2006





Dear Editor,





Your recent editorial “On the Klamath River, pain flows downstream” on 3-10-2006 was way off the mark.  While you state in the editorial that “no one should lay all this at the feet of upper Klamath Basin farmers” you do exactly that in your diatribe.   





Your assertion that the closure of these fisheries is the result of actions from a farming project in the Klamath Basin whose farmers use less than 3% of the watershed is an absolute perversion of the truth.  Furthermore, attempting to link the fish kill of 2002 on this same project because the “Bush administration and Congress, got their water back” is a complete fallacy.  





The headgates providing water to Klamath Basin farmers were opened not because the administration and Congress “got the water back” but rather to re-supply the farmers in the basin with the same amount of water that they have received for nearly a century and give them back what they were robbed of in 2001.  An action justified by the National Academy of Sciences who overwhelmingly agreed that the water cut-off was without merit.





To now further exacerbate that wrong, people who do not reside in the watershed nor have any real understanding of it are forming “opinions” about it.  Opinions not based in fact but rather environmental extremism that serves no other purpose but to continue to fuel a ridiculous us vs. them agenda.





This type of biased and meritless editorialism shows nothing more than callous disregard for the efforts of many watershed users who are working hard to collaborate.  Rather than sitting on the outside tossing lead balloons at our communities why not try getting the real facts about what is occurring here and give your readers the truth.





Sincerely,


�


Stephanie Bailey


Executive Director


Klamath County Chamber of Commerce











